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Dear Class of 1969 50th Reunion Attendees, 

Thank you for pre-registering to join us for our 50th Reunion Tour. We are excited to 

confirm your reservation along with over 392 registered (263 classmates) who will be 

joining you for this fabulous four day trip to the University of Pennsylvania Campus with 

Philadelphia and the Union League - our 50th Reunion to be celebrated Alumni Weekend, 

May 17-19, 2019.  Read on to see a listing of all who have registered.      

        

Please read the information below to find some smart travel tips:  

 Please take a few moments to review this 50th Reunion Travel Survival Guide before 

you arrive on campus. It includes important information to ensure you reconnect 

with classmates, complete your registration successfully to attend events (and receive 

your Penn Alumni Insulated tote bag), find event locations designed especially for our 

reunion (and find the Class Favor), relive Penn memories and make new ones. And 

yes, have a Pennergizing memorable time!   

Special Assistance needed?  

Please note that ADA vans and golf carts are provided for those with special 

needs - upon request. Contact our staff liaison, Lisbeth Willis, if you have any 

special assistance needs before Reunion Weekend (Lisbethw@upenn.edu  / 

215.573.7061). She will arrange the necessary assitance. 

 

For special needs and handicapped accessible information on campus-please 

stop by any of the Information tents. , The tents are located at campus 

entrances at the intersections of 34th and 36th Streets and Walnut Street. 

Stop here for lost and found, location assistance, or for any special needs 

requests. Info tents are open Friday and Saturday from 9 AM – 4 PM.   

Important: You can request special assistance at any of our events. Just ask!  

mailto:Lisbethw@upenn.edu


    

Maps - where do I go when I arrive for the fun? 

 Click here for printable 50th Reunion At-A-Glance with map annotated with all 50th Reunion events.  

Copies of this map will also be available at our Welcome Suite in The New College House on Hill Field , at 

the Friday Gala Dinner, Union League; and at Saturday Pennergizing Breakfast in Houston Hall, Hall of Flags 

. 

 To view the  interactive full Penn campus map if you haven't visited campus recently- click here  

Registration - Where should I go first? 

If you are attending a PAID event make the All Alumni Registration Tent your FIRST STOP! 

Registration Tent Location is behind Sweeten Alumni House, 3533 Locust Walk. Enter on 36th Street. 

Hours are Friday May 17, 11 AM – 10 PM & Saturday May 18, 8 AM - 10 PM.  
 

At Registration, you will get your LANYARD 
REGISTRATION NAMETAG and Penn Alumni 
Insulated Tote bag. 

Whether you purchased the Full Reunion Package or just the 
Picnic Pass, you will need to check-in at the registration tent 
(behind Sweeten Alumni House) to get your pass to all events.  
 
Again, stop here if you pre-paid for the Reunion Package or for 
single /a la carte event or if you still need to pay for an event.  
 

You will need your Penn Alumni Weekend Lanyard Nametag to attend all paid events – most 
importantly the picnic on College Green. 

Reminder: Lanyard Registration Nametags are not needed for free events.  
 

 
You will only receive the Penn Alumni Insolated Tote Bag if 
you visit  Registration. This is your registration gift! 
 
Our Class Favor (the hat or visor) pictured below, is not 
distributed at Registration. See below to learn where you 
can pick it up, 
 
Just to be clear,  the Registration tent is where you will 
receive your lanyard to gain access to all the Class of 1969 
registered and paid events. And, the only place to receive the 

Penn Alumni Insolated Tote Bag, your registration gift. 
 
 
 
 

https://www.alumni.upenn.edu/s/1587/images/gid2/editor_documents/classes_and_reunions-non_reunion_docs/1969/1969_ataglance_d4_final_for_may_7_email.pdf?gid=2&pgid=61
https://www.pennconnects.upenn.edu/penn_connects_3/penn_connects_3.0.php


Not to worry  - Classmates arriving late on Friday, May 17 may check in at the Gala 
Dinner, Union League, but will need to visit Registration behind Sweeten Alumni 
House, 3533 Locust Walk to receive the Penn Alumni Canvas tote bag and nametag 
lanyard BEFORE the picnic! 
 

Where do I pick up my Class Favor -  Penn '69 Cap or Visor (also Campus annotated 

Map with At-A-Glance)? 
 
Our Class Favor:  Penn '69 Cap or Visor 

Available if you purchased the All Inclusive Pass or 

Alumni Weekend pass with Class Favor. 

Don’t forget to wear your hat/visor in the Parade!  
 
 
 
 

 Friday, May 17, from 11:30 AM – 4:30 PM, at the 1969 Welcome Suite in The New College House on Hill 
Field (3335 Woodland Walk)  

 Saturday May 18  at the Pennergizing Breakfast in Houston Hall, Hall of Flags 9:00 - 10:30 AM, 
The 50th Picnic tent on College Green 12:00 - 3:30 PM and the Penn Museum 5:00- 7:00 PM 

 Sunday, May 19 at the Champagne breakfast at 9:30 – 11:30 AM 
Class Favor is available to pre-registered attendees only due to supply.   

 

Nametags - How will I know everyone and everyone know me?   

 

Our Class of ’69 Yearbook Photo Nametags will help us identify 

each other after 50 years! 

Note: Yearbook Name Tags are available to classmates only if they 

registered by May 10 (you will receive a nametag even if your yearbook 

photo was not taken).  

If you have a Yearbook nametag, please wear this nametag throughout the 

weekend. There are no replacements. 

 
 
 

 

Where do I pick up my Yearbook Photo nametag? 
 

 Yearbook Reunion Nametags will be available starting on Friday evening 6:00- 11:00 pm at the Gala Dinner, 
Union League.  

 Saturday May 18  at the Pennergizing Breakfast in Houston Hall, Hall of Flags 9:00 - 10:30 AM, 
The 50th Picnic tent on College Green 12:00 - 3:30 PM and the Penn Museum 5:00- 7:00 PM 



 Sunday, May 19 they at the Champagne breakfast at 9:30 – 11:30 AM 
Pre-registered Guests will receive a Penn69 nametag without the photo. 

 
YOU CAN NOT PICK UP YOUR YEARBOOK NAMETAG OR CLASS FAVOR AT CENTRAL REGISTRATION – It is only 

available for pick up at the class events noted above.  

 

Note: Your Yearbook Photo Nametag does not replace your Alumni Weekend Pass (your pass is on your 

Lanyard you receive at Registration). 

 

 
Attire - what do I wear to look sharp? 

 All daytime events call for casual /comfortable attire.  Comfortable shoes will be helpful for the tour, 

parade and our Picnic on the Green- Grass that is! 

 May 17 Friday Gala Dinner  Union League - 50th Reunion Chic please 

Women, cocktail attire and Men, jacket and tie.  Dinner will have open seating - tables of 10. 

 May 18 Parade – casual Red and Blue attire. Wear the Penn '69 hat or visor to identify our Class! 

 May 18 Saturday Renovation Celebration reception is Penn casual 

 Shhhhhhh - all reunion events will have rain venue options if necessary 

 

Attendees - Who is Coming?  

Thank you for Attending our the Reunion! We are 

breaking 50th Reunion Records thanks to you! 

 It's not too late to contact those missing from our 

attendee list and encourage them to attend.  

 

 Online registration is open through Alumni Weekend. 

Classmates can walk on to any event and pay at the 

door for that event. 

 

Click here to see Who is Coming to date. 

(Search Class of 1969) 

 

Events- Which events am I registered to attend? 

Click here for printable 50th Reunion At-A-Glance, with a map that indicates each campus class event. We will 

also have copies available at Class of 1969 events.  

You will receive a confirmation email from Penn Alumni Relations the week of May 13th listing all the events 

you are registered to attend. 

https://penn.reunioniq.com/index.cfm/event/who
https://www.alumni.upenn.edu/s/1587/images/gid2/editor_documents/classes_and_reunions-non_reunion_docs/1969/1969_ataglance_d4_final_for_may_7_email.pdf?gid=2&pgid=61


A Class of 1969 Event Schedule update 

Important: Due to overwhelming numbers the following event locations have changed on Saturday, 

May 18 

9:00 - 10:30 AM     Pennergizing Breakfast             Houston Hall, Hall of Flags 

9:30 - 10-30 AM     Professors' Forum                     Houston Hall, Hall of Flags 

10:30 - 11:30 AM   Then and Now Tour                  Leaving from Houston Hall 

12:20 PM                 Class of 1969 Picture                Furness Fine Arts Building Steps 

Classmates attending the Sunday, May 19, Philadelphia Art Museum Tour - The Impressionist Eye will be sent a 

separate informative  e-mail with details for shuttle pickup and tour. 

The Class Picture will be taken on Saturday May 18, approximately 12:20 

PM as noted above (or right after the parade ends) 

Our 50th Reunion photo will now be taken on the steps of Furness Building (Fisher 

Fine Arts Library) – just steps away from our Picnic Tent.  

Please be on time. The photo will take about a half hour. 

Kosher and Special Meal requests: If you notified Penn Alumni Relations in your registration about any 

dietary requests please check with the event staff at the venue when you arrive and they will assist you. There 

are vegetarian options at every event. 

PARKING AND TRANSPORTATION - How do I get around? 
 Parking is available on lots throughout campus but is very limited. The closest lots are 38th & Walnut Street 

and 34th & Chestnut Street lots or Penn Museum lot (CLICK HERE). In and out privileges are not available. 
Phone numbers are posted on the entrance to each garage in case the lot is closed after a late-night event.  

 SEPTA: Public transportation is another great way to get to and from campus! SEPTA buses are free for 
senior citizens and the trains to suburbs cost $1.00. Show ID if requested.  

SEPTA Key information page: https://www.septakey.org/ecustomer_enu/start.swe 

 Visit Philly's Public Transit webpage: https://www.visitphilly.com/getting-around/#public-transit 

 Ride with Uber or Lyft: Sign up at the UBER.com app or Lyft.com. 

 Taxis are available throughout the city.   
Capital Dispatch Inc.: 215.235.2200 / City Cab: 215-492-6500 
Crescent Cab: 215-365-3500 / Liberty Cab: 215-389-8000  

 
Hotel Shuttles: There are limited timed shuttles to bring you to and from campus from Downtown Marriott / 
Sonesta throughout the weekend. The shuttle schedules will be distributed at the hotels below. Look for the Penn 
Transit bus. Click Here for the full shuttle schedule. 
 

Golf Cart needs:  Golf Carts are reserved for guests with special needs. If you need special services during the 
weekend, you will be able to request help at the Penn Alumni Weekend Info Tents located at the 34th & Walnut 
and 36th & Walnut entrances to campus, or tell event staff at individual events. They will contact golf cart or ADA 
dispatch for you. Due to liability and risk management concerns, passenger golf carts will no longer be allowed to 
travel on any city sidewalk or street. As a result, passenger golf cart service for alumni during Alumni Weekend 
will be restricted to daylight hours for only Locust Walk between 34th and 40th Streets, and the short north/south 
pedestrian routes of 39th, 37th, and 36th Streets between Walnut and Spruce streets. For those needing 
assistance for parties, we will have special needs golf carts available upon request.   Contact your Staff Liaison 
(Lisbethw@upenn.edu) ahead of the Reunion with any specific requests. This will help the Golf Cart dispatch 
prepare for your visit!  
 

http://cms.business-services.upenn.edu/transportation/live-maps/parking-map.html
https://www.septakey.org/ecustomer_enu/start.swe
https://www.visitphilly.com/getting-around/#public-transit
http://www.alumni.upenn.edu/awshuttle
mailto:Lisbethw@upenn.edu


 
Class 50th Reunion Record - Can I still purchase one? 
 

 
 
The 50th Reunion Record has been mailed to those who pre-purchased a copy.  
We will have a limited number of copies available for purchase at the events listed below. If you would like to 
purchase a copy please contact Lisbeth Willis at 215.573.7061. 
You can also purchase a copy if any are still available during the reunion at the following events: 

 Friday, May 17, from 11:30 AM – 4:30 PM at the 1969 Welcome Suite in The New College House on Hill 
Field (3335 Woodland Walk)  

 Saturday May 18  at the Pennergizing Breakfast in Houston Hall, Hall of Flags 9:00 - 10:30 AM, 
The 50th Picnic tent on College Green 12:00 - 3:30 PM and the Penn Museum 5:00- 7:00 PM 

 Sunday, May 19 at the Champagne breakfast at 9:30 – 11:30 AM 

 
Our Class Gift - How Can I Give in honor of our 50th? 

 Click here to Donate to Class of 1969 50th Reunion. 

 Click here to find out information regarding the Class Goals and Project. 

 Contact our Class Giving Director, Bruce Konopka, at 215-746-8843, konopka@upenn.edu. 
 

Class of 1969 50th Reunion Links: What else do I need to know? 
 

 You can find event information and all Class of 1969 Reunion details on our Class Website. Click  
www.alumni.upenn.edu./1969  

 The Alumni Weekend website lists all events and helpful information: 
www.alumni.upenn.edu/alumniweekend  

Stay connected!  
 Once our 50th Reunion has been celebrated, please look for a posting of our Reunion photos and 

Reunion event Afterglow on our class website! 

 Join our Class of 1969 Facebook page to stay connected  - click here to join  
 

  

https://giving.apps.upenn.edu/fund?program=TPF&fund=604245&appeal=TPFAR
https://www.alumni.upenn.edu/s/1587/gid2/16/interior.aspx?sid=1587&gid=2&pgid=22170&sitebuilder=1&contentbuilder=1
mailto:konopka@upenn.edu
http://www.alumni.upenn.edu./1969
http://www.alumni.upenn.edu/alumniweekend
https://www.alumni.upenn.edu/s/1587/gid2/16/interior.aspx?sid=1587&gid=2&pgid=22169
https://www.facebook.com/groups/141232705958830/


 

Looking forward to welcoming you at all of our Class of 1969 50th Reunion Events, 

 
Mary Ellen & Jim 
 
Mary Ellen Cianfrani Miller and James P. Druckman 
Reunion Chairs 

 
and  Your Reunion Committee 
 
Hazel Weistburst Manheimer    Joseph S. Mishkin     Franklin C. Speyer 

Gift Chairs 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

Richard W. Bridy     Ferderick Herrmann    Linda Plotnick Meran    William M. Schmidt 

Outreach Chairs 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

G. Scot Anderson   Robert Balter    Anthony J. Cantafio    Jean Moss Clemons    Barry Coyle     

Paula B. Fenton     Peggy Miller Franck    Arthur F. Hirsch    Debbie Gantman Levin     

Susan Berland Penn    Wendy Cantor Santoro    Katherine Stein Sachs 

Event Chairs 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Elissa Weinberg Bluth    Sandra Russell Brown    Julia Carr    Leah Cianfrani    Roslyn Aronson Elkins 

Jane Perry Foreman    Nelson Goldberg   Johnathan Goldstein    Eli Goodman     Marita Malloy Hutchinson 

Charles Ingersoll    Steven Kammerman    Jill Smerling Kushner    Joanne Lippman Leibovitz    William J, Lipton 

Andrew London    William Mentlik   Harry B. Meran     R. Russell Miller    Keith Munroe    George W. Morriss 

Judith Sinanis Nist    Patrick M. Norton    Karen Orlin    Denice Rein    Randy Colton Rolfe 

Lawrence S. Rosenwald    Mary Selecky    Herbert Simmens    V. Bruce Thompson    Suellen Richter Weiner 

Sally Edwards Willits    John G. Wright, Jr. 

Your Committee 


